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Memo 
To: Oshtemo Charter Township Board 

From: Marc Elliott, P.E., Director of Public Works 
 Jamie Baker, Public Works Technical Specialist 
 Julie Johnson, Oshtemo DDA Staff  
 
Date: June 26, 2018 
Subject: Stadium Drive Six-Foot Path Update 

 

OBJECTIVE 
 
Request Board approval for the Prein&Newhof contract to design a six-foot non-motorized facility on 
both sides of Stadium Drive between 8th and 11th Streets, by using remaining 2018 Stadium Drive 
design funds. 
 

BACKGROUND 
 
Stadium Drive has been approved, via the Kalamazoo Area Transportation Study (KATS), for a 
$253,000 Transportation Alternatives grant in 2020 to construct six-foot sidewalks on both sides of 
Stadium Drive between 11th Street and the eastern boundary of the Oshtemo Downtown Development 
Authority (DDA).  Additionally, the Oshtemo DDA would like to construct sidewalks along Stadium Drive 
within the DDA (8th Street to the Consumers Energy utility corridor to the east of Danford Creek 
Apartments).  The Public Works Department and Planning Department have completed conceptual 
design of the sidewalks.  Approximately 2/3 of the walk length is within the DDA.    
 

DISCUSSION 
 

The Public Works Department presented the conceptual plan for the Stadium Drive six-foot path on May 
10, 2018.  Due to the conceptual design cost being 89% less than expected, and the engineering design 
cost being 38% more than expected in 2019, the Public Works Department requests Board approval to 
commence engineering design in 2018 with the unobligated conceptual design funds.  The engineering 
design contract is attached for Board approval.  Starting the engineering design process earlier will 
define the exact location of the sidewalk earlier and aid in developing legal descriptions for required 
easements.  As experienced with the Drake Road non-motorized facilities, obtaining easements took 
significantly longer than expected and delayed the contract going out to bid.  The Public Works 
Department would like to get a head start on the easement acquisition process so that does not happen 
with the Stadium Drive project and risk losing the grant money. 
 
No additional money is requested in the 2018 budget.  Cost is split with the DDA:  $51,750 Township 
and $84,500 DDA. 

 
 

ATTACHMENTS 
 

1.  Prein&Newhof Six-Foot Path Engineering Design Contract 
















